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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: 10-27-21 

TO: Interim-City Manager Chris Hladick 

FROM: Chief Daniel Pasquariello 

SUBJECT: Public Safety Department Report NOVEMBER 2021 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
PATROL 
 

 We currently have 7 sworn officers.  We have 3 resident officers (Chief, sergeant, 
officer), and 4 rotational officers. 

 

 We have one vacant resident officer position and are advertising to fill it. 
 

 Our two newest rotational hires, both experienced, certified officers from Missouri have 
completed their first two-week rotation.  They are Officer Katie Lutz, and Officer Tanner 
Nickels. 
 

 Chief Pasquariello, Sgt. Maines, Officer Gonzalez-Fawcett, and Officer Hack attended a 
one day training on Sexual Assault and DV Assault.  The course was taught in 
Dillingham by an AAG from the Alaska Dept. of Law. 

 

 Officer Lutz attended a 40 hour on-line training in child forensic interviewing hosted by 
the State of Alaska. 

 

 Chief Pasquariello attended an online table-top exercise put on by the US DOJ.  The 
exercise concerned a missing child/child abduction.  The exercise was part of the 
Murdered, Missing, Indigenous Person (MMIP) initiative and was arranged by the 
Curyung Tribal Council.  

 

 We hosted a DEA Drug Take-Back day in our lobby.  We partnered with BBAHC 
pharmacy personnel.  Citizens came to the building to turn over unused, expired 
medications.  The day was sunny and warm, the table was moved outside, and we had 
a successful enjoyable day. 
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DISPATCH 
 

 John Marx was promoted to dispatch supervisor.  Johns has worked as a dispatcher at 
DPD for many years and is easily adjusting to his new position.  John has already 
attended two online trainings hosted by AST and the FBI to help him with his 
supervisory duties. 

 

 We have one vacant dispatcher position and are advertising to fill it. 
 
 
CORRECTIONS 
 

 We hired a new corrections officer, Saundra Larson. She is currently being trained. 
 

 Sadly, our corrections sergeant Ryan Johnson resigned unexpectedly.  He worked for 
DPD for 7 years. He was a valuable member of DPD and will be missed. 

 

 We have 2 vacant corrections officer positions and are advertising to fill them. 
 
 
ANIMAL CONTROL 
 

 ACO Boyd has been on a well-deserved, long postponed vacation the entire month of 
October.  In his absence the patrol division has been performing double-duty handling 
emergency animal calls. 

 
DMV 
 

 We received a new DMV computer from the State of Alaska to improve the efficiency of 
our operations. 

 
 
 

 
 

 


